
 
 

 
 

PN174- CROYDON COUNCIL 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT, 1984 

SECTION 23  
 

PROPOSED AMENDED ZEBRA CROSSING  
THE GLADE, CROYDON 

 
Croydon Council HEREBY GIVES NOTICE that they propose to amend an 
existing zebra crossing, as specified in the Schedule to this Notice, to provide 
safe crossing facilities and improve road safety for pedestrians. 
 
The general effect of the zig-zag markings will be to prohibit all vehicles from 
stopping on the markings for any reason and to improve road safety by aiding 
pedestrians to cross safely. The markings are proposed to be extended as 
detailed below, to provide clear visibility to the approaching driver for any 
pedestrian waiting to cross. 
 
Further information may be obtained by email to the address below. 
Parking.Design@croydon.gov.uk. 

   

Dated this 14 August 2025 
Oscar Akintoye 
Head of Highways & Traffic 
Sustainable Communities, Regeneration & Economic Recovery Directorate 
 

Schedule 
 
Proposed Amended Zebra Crossing  
The zig-zag markings of the existing crossing outside Monks Orchard Primary 
School, The Glade, are proposed to be lengthened by 12.5 metres on the 
south-west (odd-numbered) side of the road, to mirror the zig-zag markings on 
the north-east (even-numbered) side. This would extend the markings across 
the frontages of Nos. 253 and 255 The Glade. 
 
 
 


